PLANNING A VISIT
Deadly Medicine: Creating the Master Race

Thank you for your interest in the upcoming exhibition from the United States Holocaust Memorial Museum, Deadly Medicine: Creating the Master Race.  Here is the information you will need to plan and schedule a group visit to the exhibition.  Space and availability is limited.  Please schedule your group as soon as possible.
Scheduling a Visit
The exhibition will be on display at the Countway Library April 14, 2011 -  July 17, 2011.  The exhibition hours at the Countway Library are:

· Monday through Friday 9:00 AM – 5:00 PM

· Saturday and Sunday 12:00 PM – 5:00 PM

· We estimate that it will take approximately 1 hour to view the exhibition.  Please plan on arriving at the library check-in desk, with all group members, 15 minutes before your reserved time.

· A conference room can be reserved for groups wanting to meet before or after the exhibition for discussions and debriefing.

· Please use the enclosed form to schedule your group.  The form requests the following information:

· Name of your organization/institution

· Name of group leader and contact information
· Number and names of individuals in your group (If names cannot be provided, each individual will be required to sign in upon arrival)
· Desired dates, times and flexibility

· Whether you will need the on-site conference room before and/or after viewing the exhibition

· Whether you will be serving refreshments or have other special needs or requests
Preparing Your Group to Visit the Exhibition
Due to the nature and content of the exhibition, we encourage discussion prior to your visit. The exhibition website, www.ushmm.org/museum/exhibit/online/deadlymedicine, contains helpful materials such as an overview by the curator, short videos, exhibition narrative, survivor testimony, and a comprehensive reading list.  Please let us know if you have any questions as you prepare your group to visit the exhibition. Docent training will also be offered April 3rd and April 4th. If interested, please contact us for more information.
Security 

Please note:

· No photography is permitted in the Library.

· Visitors are discouraged from bringing bags and backpacks into the library and do so at their own risk. All bags and backpacks are subject to search.

· The Library is a secured building; group leaders will be asked to show a government-issued ID.
Helpful Information

Traveling to the Countway Library:

· Parking is extremely limited in the Longwood Medical Area.  We encourage you to use public transportation. The Longwood Medical Area is adjacent to both buses and subway on the MBTA (Green Line – E Train “Longwood” stop; D train “Longwood” stop). 
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